	
	
	



  

CHURCH PULVERBATCH PARISH COUNCIL

14th November 2023

Dear Councillor,

You are hereby summoned to attend a meeting of Pulverbatch Parish Council to be held on Thursday 23rd November 2023 at 7.30 p.m. in Pulverbatch Village Hall.

Yours sincerely,

[image: ]
Anne Wilson
Parish Clerk

Recording of Meetings

Under the Openness of Local Government Bodies Regulations 2014, members of the public may now film, photograph and make audio recordings of the proceedings of the formal Council meeting, though not, under current legislation, of the Public Participation session, as this is not part of the formal agenda of the meeting. Recording activity should be respectful to the conduct of the meeting and behaviour that disrupts the meeting (such as oral commentary) will not be permitted.


1. Apologies for absence

Members are asked to receive apologies of absence for this meeting.


2. Chairman’s Welcome

The Chairman will welcome Councillors and residents to the meeting.


3. Declarations of Interest

Members are asked to receive declarations of interest under consideration on this agenda in accordance with The Local Government Act 2000 Part III and The Relevant Authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012.

Members are reminded that should you declare a pecuniary interest at a meeting, it is your responsibility to inform the Monitoring Officer.









4. Public Question Time and Participation

Members of the public are advised that they are welcome to ask questions about items on the agenda or matters about the town itself. It is not always possible to give a verbal response at the meeting and questions may receive a written reply. No resolution can be made under this item.

Questions should relate to matters of Town Council policy or practice and not relate to the individual affairs of either the questioner or any other named person. 
 

5.  Minutes

Members are asked to confirm the minutes of the meeting of Church Pulverbatch Parish Council held on Tuesday 28th September 2023.

Copy attached Appendix A

6. Finance

Members are asked to confirm that the following payments be made:

· A. Wilson – salary October – £162.41
· HMRC – October – £38.20
· A. Wilson – salary November – £162.41
· HMRC -November – £38.20


7. Planning

Members are asked to consider and note the following:

i) Planning Applications

Members are asked to consider the attached application:

· 23/04645/FUL Wilderley Hall Farm, Pulverbatch
Erection of an agricultural shed for cattle and storage

ii) Applications considered in between meeting

There were none

iii) Planning Decisions

                  There are none


8. Church Pulverbatch Website

Due to a change in the way Hugo Fox works there will now be a monthly charge to manage the website. 

This now may not take effect for a year given the size of the council.


9. 546 Pulverbatch Bus Service

Members will receive the latest update on the 546 Pulverbatch Bus Service. Cllr. Dan Morris will update the council.


10. Annual Pay Rise

Members are asked to note that the unions have finally agreed the annual national pay rise for Clerks. Clerks up to SPC 43 will receive £1952 additional per annum if working 37 hours per week and pro rata for part-time Clerks.


11. Pulverbatch Bank

The Chairman says “Congratulations to whoever arranged for the hedge cutter to come in and sort out  the Knapp side of Pulverbatch Bank and the other side of the road. All it needs now is someone with a chainsaw to sort out those overgrown trees on the field side at least there is progress so we should be thankful.”


12. Shropshire Council - Publication of the revised Register of Electors

Please be advised Shropshire Council has given notice, in accordance with the Representation of the People Act 1983, that a revised version of the Register of Electors for Shropshire Council area will be re-published on 2 January 2024.

Microsoft Word - Publication of revised Register of Electors - Intention (shropshire.gov.uk)


13. Donation to the School

Having taken legal advice the Parish Council has been informed that it cannot make a donation to the school towards its new roof. The Chairman will speak to this item.


14. The Shropshire Council (Bridleway 28 & Bridleway 29 (part), Parishes of Longden       
       & Church Pulverbatch) Modification Order 2023

Member’s have been circulated with the notice of the confirmation of the above-named modification order, along with a copy of the order and map. 

The diverted route is open and available for the public to use on foot, on horseback or leading a horse and bicycle.

Members have also received details of The Shropshire Council Public Path Creation Agreement, Parish of Longden. This Order is required to connect the adjoining footpath to the bridleway to ensure connectivity of the Rights of Way network. Since 2010, The Woodland Trust has given away 13 million free trees to schools and communities across the UK. 






15. Free Trees for Community Groups and Organisations
 
The Woodland Trust wants to make sure everybody has the chance to plant a tree, so we’re still giving away hundreds of thousands of them every year. Together, we'll get millions more trees in the ground in our quest to hit the UK’s carbon net-zero target.
 
We are currently accepting applications for free trees from local councils, town councils and parish councils, as well as from schools and community groups in their area, and we would like to ask for your support in getting the message out.
 
Eligible groups can apply for up to 420 free saplings per application window, with our deliveries taking place every year in March and November. Applications processed now will receive their saplings in March 2024, just in time for planting season!
 
You can find more information about the Free Trees for Schools and Communities initiative on our website, as well as a link to the application form.
 
Any support you could offer them in reaching out to your networks would be gratefully received. 
 
alc@shropshire.gov.uk If you would like more information or to discuss how you or groups in your area can get involved, please feel free to get in touch. 


16. Margaret Perkins Charity

Members are asked to consider making a donation from the Margaret Perkins Charity to aid work on The Knapp, 


17. Date of next meeting.

Members are asked to note that the date of the next meeting of Church Pulverbatch Parish Council is scheduled for Thursday 25th January at 7.30 p.m.

Unfortunately the Parish Clerk is away on that date and Members are therefore asked to consider changing the date of the January Meeting subject to availability of The Village Hall,
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